
MINUTES OF THE DEKALB COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING OF 
FEBRUARY 18, 2021 
 Chairman Randall J. Deetz called the regular meeting of the DeKalb County 
Drainage Board to order at 8:30 a.m., Thursday February 18th, 2021.  Answering roll call 
was Randall J. Deetz; Michael E. Krehl; Mike Watson; William L. Hartman and Bruce 
Bell II. 
ALSO PRESENT:  Drainage Board Attorney Shannon E. Kruse; Administrative 
Assistant Brenda Myers; Surveyor Mike Kline and staff member Nate Frye. 
IN ATTENDANCE:  No one was in attendance 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion was made by Mike Krehl to approve the Minutes 
of February 11th, 2021 as standard minutes taken by the DeKalb County Drainage Board, 
seconded by Bruce Bell II, motion carried. 
SURVEYORS REPORT:  The surveyor had nothing to report. 
JOINT STEUBEN MEETING:  The Joint Steuben meeting will be held on Monday 
March 1st beginning at 9:00 a.m.  Chairman Deetz and Mike Krehl will attend. 
JOINT NOBLE MEETING:  Chairman Deetz inquired as to the meeting that was to take 
place between the Noble County Surveyor and Surveyor Kline on Tuesday.  Mike Kline 
said they did not meet, if he doesn’t hear from him today he will call him again. 
GUY PLATTER UPDATE:  Nate Frye said currently the weather is holding up this 
project. 
INFORMATIONAL:  Chairman Deetz stated that most likely there would not be a need 
for a meeting on the 25th of February however, he wanted everyone to know that a 
reception would be held here in the Derald D. Kruse Commissioners’ Court from 9:00 
a.m. – 10:30 a.m. to honor Administrative Assistant Brenda Myers for her 24+ years of 
service to the county and to wish her well as she has resigned/retired effective the 26th of 
February. 
 
 There being no further business, this meeting adjourned. 
 
_________________________________          __________________________________ 
Randall J. Deetz, Chairman                               Brenda F. Myers, Administrative Assistant  


